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Specification Change for the Short Bars on the Terminal Block Portion of  

the General-Purpose AC Servo Amplifier 
 
Thank you for your continued patronage of the Mitsubishi general-purpose AC servo and FA products. 
To improve safety during wiring, the short bars used on the terminal block portion of the servo amplifier will 
be changed as follows. We ask for your understanding in this matter. 
 
1. Target Models 

MR-J4-500A/B(-RJ) 
 
2. Details of the Change 

Use of the insulating resin for the short bars to cover the area which does not 
come in contact with the terminal block. 
 
Targets 

The short bar across the P3 and P4 terminals (TE3) 
The short bar across the P+ and D terminals (TE3, TE4) 

 
The short bar across the P3 and P4 terminals

 
 
 
 

The short bar across the P+ and D terminals
  

Figure 1. Dimensions of MR-J4-500_ (with the front cover opened) 
 

Table 1. Outer appearance of the short bars 
 Before change After change 

The short bar across the P3 
and P4 terminals  

(TE3) 
 

Covered with 
the insulating 
resin  

The short bar across the P+ 
and D terminals  

(TE3, TE4) 
 

Covered with 
the insulating 
resin 

 

 
3. Schedule 

This change will be made sequentially from the January 2014 production and shipment. 
There may be cases when both new and old products exist in the distribution stage. We ask for your 
understanding in this matter. 

 
The above change does not affect the functions and performance of the servo amplifier. 
 


